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HOLBROOK HAPPENINGS 
Issue 461       6 September 2023 

WHAT’S BEEN HAPPENING AT THE HOLBROOK SPORTING COMPLEX 
The new Function Building at the Holbrook 
Sporting Complex has been popular with a 
variety of different groups since it opened. 
More recent outside bookings have been: 
Meals on Wheels’ “Cooking with Friends” 
group have been using the kitchen each 
week. 
Ag N Vet hosted an Animal Health Seasonal 
Update morning and Country Co. presented 
a spray information session. 
Holbrook Public School catered for the 
Kidney Car Rally. 
Angus Australia & JBS Australia held a 
producer evening last week, with a panel of 
speakers, followed by an opportunity for 
participants to mingle over drinks during the 
evening. 
Coming up in mid-October, the RFSA will be 
using the majority of the grounds, and 
buildings, for their Cadet training and 
competition weekend. 
On the sporting side, the regular Friday night 
table tennis competition has just finished. 
Billabong High School have been using the Basketball Stadium each Wednesday for sport and the local 
open mixed basketball competition has just been decided, with Berragoon winning the final over Ball 
Hogz. The season of tennis and cricket will begin in October while the football and netball season is 
drawing to a close. Holbrook will host the second round of the Hume League semi finals on Sunday 10 
September so the football club have been busy installing a new electronic scoreboard in preparation 
for the weekend. 

FOOTBALL & NETBALL FINALS BEGIN 
We are excited to have nine 
teams competing in Hume 
League finals this 
September! Well done and 
thank you to all our players, 
coaches and volunteers 
that have made this 
possible.  Congratulations 
to the B Grade Netball side who were Minor 
Premiers for 2023, and our Seniors and Reserves 
Football sides who both ended up second on the 
ladder. It would be fabulous to have as much 
support as possible over the finals series, both 
over at Walbundrie and for our home final on 
Sunday 10th September. 

Finals Schedule:  
2nd Sept - Elimination Final 1 (at Walbundrie) 
Netball—Holbrook U15 vs RWW Giants; Holbrook 
U13 vs Howlong; Holbrook U17 vs Osborne 
3rd Sept - Elimination Final 2 (at Walbundrie) 
Football—Holbrook U17 Vs BB Saints 
Netball—Holbrook A Grade vs Billabong Crows; 
Holbrook C Grade vs Jindera 
9th Sept - Semi Final 1 (at Walbundrie) 
Football—Holbrook Reserves vs Osborne; 
Holbrook Seniors vs Osborne 
Netball—Holbrook B Grade vs Osborne 
10th Sept - Semi Final 2 (at Holbrook)  
Winners of the Elimination Finals (played 2nd & 3rd 
Sept) 
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D E A D L I N E 

Next deadline 9.00am 
Friday 15 September 2023 

We prefer articles to be emailed to: 
holbrookhappenings@gmail.com 

If you are a new advertiser, email us for 

information & a booking form. 

L I E S C H K E  M O T O R S        

78 ALBURY  ST    HOLBROOK          

Ph: 6036 2244 
Proud Sponsor of  Holbrook  Happenings 

H O L B R O O K  H A P P E N I N G S ’   

P O L I C Y  S T A T E M E N T  

This newsletter is  for the purpose of disseminating 
information and articles free of charge for the benefit of the 
public. This information is not a substitute for professional 
advice and is not intended to be used as such. The editors do 
not accept any liability for any loss or damage incurred by 
use of or reliance on such information. The editors of 
Holbrook Happenings make every effort to ensure the 
quality of the information.  However, Holbrook Happenings 
cannot guarantee and assumes no legal liability or 
responsibility for the accuracy, currency or completeness of 
information. It is the responsibility of contributors to secure 
permission for the use of any photographs or material 
provided for the  Holbrook Happenings. 

Please note this publication is available online at 
www.greaterhume.nsw.gov.au 

Per issue 
Advertising 

Cost 
Setup Cost 

Classified 1/16 page $ 20.00 No charge 

1/8 page $ 40.00 $ 20 

¼ page $ 80.00 $ 25 

3/8 page $ 120.00 $ 35 

½ page (check for 

availability) 
$ 160.00 $ 35 

Full page (check for 

availability) 
$ 320.00 $ 40 

Insert (pamphlet to be 

provided by you) 
$120.00 N/A 

Discounts 
10 Issue 

discount (10%) 

Continuous 

(extra 5%) 

1/8 page $ 360.00 $ 324.00 

¼ page $ 720.00 $ 648.00 

½ page  $ 1440.00 $ 1368.00 

Full page  $ 2880.00 $2736.00 

Advertising Sizes 

Classified 1/16 page landscape W 86mm x H 30mm 

1/8 page landscape W 86mm x H 64mm 

¼ page landscape W 178mm x H 64mm 

¼ page portrait W 86mm x H 130mm 

3/8 page  portrait W 86mm x H 197mm 

½ page landscape 
W 178mm x H 

129mm 

½ page portrait W 86mm x H 265mm 

Full page portrait 
W 178mm x H 

265mm 
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02 6036 3428

CHILDREN’S ENTERTAINMENT  
COMING TO THE LIBRARY 

Mr Snotbottom is a totally gross show our kids will absolutely 
go bonkers over!!!! 
The show ‘Mr Snotbottom Comedian For Kids’ is a high paced, 
energetic 45 minute musical stand up comedy show centered 
around all the ooey, gooey, slimy, smelly things kids love 
which is perfect for weird kids ages 4 and up and their even 
weirder parents. 
Holbrook Library - 10.30am-11.30am Tuesday 3 October.  
Jindera Library at the Community Hub - 2.30pm-3.30pm 
Tuesday 3 October  
Culcairn Library - 10.30am-11.30am Wednesday 4 October.  
Henty Library - 2pm-3pm Wednesday 4 October.  

THE THINGS YOU SEE IN THE EARLY HOURS 
No ‘Plant Pick Plate’ this week, but I heard this story during 
the week which readers may appreciate.  
In the past some overseas tourists have expected to see our 
native kangaroos hopping down the streets of the towns and 
cities within Australia. Not so we say! We are a civilised, 
cultured and populated country. 
That was until Friday night a week ago. 
The time – 2am 
The location – (main street) Albury Street, 
Holbrook, New South Wales, Australia 
The animals – A large buck kangaroo and his girlfriend 
kangaroo out on a date. 
This story was witnessed by Daryl who was enjoying the 
clear night and a relaxing smoke outside his humble abode in 
the main street. When the two kangaroos hopped past he 
began to question what he was smoking, however this was 
no delusion. The pair, travelling south, proceeded over the 
Ten Mile Creek Bridge, turned left at the Pottery Museum 
then made their way to the cool sweet grass in the park 
where they rested leisurely. Daryl suspects the animals knew 
exactly where they were going, possibly having visited on 
other occasions but does not know how long they were 
there for as they did not knock on his 
door as they returned. 
 

Has Daryl heard the story of the 
wombat tunnel under Albury Street 
from the former CBA Bank to the 
Woolpack Museum? This is a story for 
another time. 
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Nominations for the Holbrook  
RS Club Board of Directors will open 

on the 7th September. 
Enquire at the Club if you are 

interested in nominating. 
 

RESTAURANT  
Now open 7 nights from 5.30pm 

Open for lunch - Wednesday to Sunday 
Lunchtime Carvery Specials.  

 

 

PIZZA BAR  
open Friday & Saturday nights. 

 

RAFFLES 
Friday Night @ 7.30pm 

Sunday @ 1.00pm 
 

COURTESY BUS  
Available Friday Nights 
Pick up - 6pm & 6.30pm 

Drop off - 8.30pm & 9.15pm 

 

Holbrook 
Returned Servicemen’s Club 

38 Swift St 
Ph: (02) 6036 2199 

Open 7 Days 

HOLBROOK RSL SUB-BRANCH NEWS 
The next meeting of the Holbrook RSL Sub-Branch 
will commence at 7.00pm on Monday 11th 
September, at the Holbrook RS Club. The 
President and Committee extend an invitation to 
all serving and ex-service members to the 
meeting, and hospitality afterwards.  
Did you know membership of RSL New South 
Wales is now free? 
Did you know that ex-service members who need 
to travel outside Holbrook to attend medical 
appointments for accepted conditions are entitled 
to travelling allowance for that journey?  
Our Sub-Branch Secretary, Kim Turner, is present 
at the Sub-Branch office in the RS Club from 
1.00pm to 3.00pm every Thursday to assist you 
with DVA claims, medal requests and other 
matters. 

ANGLICAN NEWS 
There will be a resumption of the mid-week 
service in the church on the first and third 
Wednesday of the month. It will be a communion 
service commencing at 9.30, going for about half 
an hour followed by a cuppa and chat. 
Bishop Mark Short will be with us again on the 
first of October (long weekend) to welcome one 
of our parishioners into the Anglican Church. 
Looking further to the future,  we will be holding  
the combined Op Shop and Community Garden 
plant stall on Saturday 21st October. If you would 
like to contribute, please start growing now. 
Although it is only September, we are starting to 
plan our Christmas services for St. Paul’s 
Holbrook, St. Mark’s Woomargama and Chalmer’s 
Church Cookardinia. We will have more on this 
later. 

TENNIS 
The upcoming tennis season officially starts on 
Saturday 7 October with 16 rounds to be played.  
December 16 is the last match before Christmas 
with play resuming January 20, a general bye on 
January 27 and final starting on March 2.  
The Wednesday hit-up will be getting more 
players there over the next few weeks with the 
weather warning up. Everyone wishing to play a 
regular game is welcome come along.  
New players to the area can contact Stephen 
Parker on 0428 362143 or Emma Jane Musgrave 
on 0429 687 051. Chas 
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HOLBROOK  R&D Home Maintenance 
 

For all your home maintenance 
Painting, tiling, plaster, repairs, bathroom, 

laundry, and reno’s. 
» No Job Too Small     

      

ABN 33 146 093 819         Ring Rod 0418 675 193 

MEN’S SHED 
Hello readers. As from July we can finally say that 
we are officially open for business. The building 
now has security, thanks to Gallaghers for the 
finance, and Watters for the installation.  
We welcome two new members, Tom and Mal, so 
feel free to come along to Mill Rd (cream shed) 
and catch up on a Wednesday or Thursday from 
8am ‘til midday. We are still moving in from the 
old shed, so drop in and join our team, or for a 
cuppa and a chat. 
The winners if the wood raffles are V. Fulford, J. 
Garlick, D. Lieschke & V. Watson. Thanks 
Holbrook, and everyone, for your support.  
We also have boxes of kindling available for 
$10.00 at the new shed. Everyone, your ongoing 
support is much appreciated. Secretary, Julie Reid 

WOOLPACK INN MUSEUM  
This week or early next week you will receive an 
email or letter in your mailbox. The Museum is 
seeking assistance from the Holbrook & District 
Community and Businesses, including financial 
support and volunteering to ensure the museum 
keeps its doors open and shares Holbrook’s 
history for generations to come! 
To ensure the Woolpack Inn Museum continues 
to be a meaningful public historical place, we rely 
on the public’s generosity to bridge the financial 
gap between our own revenue streams and 
income from funding bodies. 
Are you able to assist us maintain the museum’s 
collections and facilities? You choose when, how 
long and what you do when you volunteer at the 
museum. There are many ways you can get 
involved. 
If you are able to assist please email 
info@woolpackinnmuseum.com.au or phone 
Leonie on 0429 362 358. 
You might also like to check out our new website 
which has been developed over the past month 
and is now live: 
www.woolpackinnmuseum.com.au 

mailto:info@woolpackinnmuseum.com.au
http://www.woolpackinnmuseum.com.au
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LITTLE BILLABONG-HOLBROOK  
CWA BRANCH  

This year started very quietly, but we have been 
busy recently with Murray Group events, 
especially attending the 80th birthday of the 
Gerogery Branch, which was enjoyed by everyone 
who attended. Their special guest was NSW State 
president Mrs Joy Beames.  Mrs Beames, with the 
State Secretary and State Treasurer, then 
attended the FACTS day in Albury 2 days later. A 
FACTS day is when those three positions are 
explained in full to all who attend. We learned a 
lot that day from three very knowledgeable 
women. 
As you read this issue of Holbrook 
Happenings, we are emphasising 
Awareness  Week.  This year the 
CWA of NSW is concentrating on 
Neurodiversity which describes the unique ways 
people’s brains work. We wish to increase 
Awareness around neurodivergent conditions 
(which includes ADHD, autism, dyslexia and 
Tourette syndrome) and is calling for 
improvements in diagnosis and treatment of 
ADHD in particular, for residents of rural, regional 

and remote NSW. 
Our branch has a display at the Holbrook Post 
Office with information cards about 
Neurodiversity. On the back of the card is a great 
Spiced Apple Slice recipe! Also, there are Country 
Women magazines and a couple of other 
pamphlets for you to read and take home. 
On Friday 8th September, the Murray Group - 8 
branches including ours, is holding a cake, jams, 
relishes and Awareness Week  information stall at 
Bunnings in Albury beginning at 8.30am. Please 
come along and meet ladies from the branches- 
and of course- buy some goodies! 
Our branch is still available for catering one day 
events. We have bookings in October, and look 
forward to serving the community in any way we 
can. Please get in touch with the phone numbers 
below if you need us. 
Our next branch meeting is Tuesday 12th 
September at 2pm at the Little Billabong Hall. If 
you would like to join us and need a ride, please 
get In touch with either Margaret Geddes on 0439 
369 676, or myself, Elaine Strong on 0427 363 
416. Our AGM is on 3rd October at 2pm at the 
Hall as well. Elaine Strong, Publicity.   



 

 ISSN 1832-0198 (print); ISSN 2652-1296 (online)                                             1100 FREE COPIES PRINTED  
Holbrook Happenings                                       7                                                    6 September 2023 

Sarah Finlay & Ross Wettenhall 
 

Physio Services 
 

*Sports injuries* Back & neck injuries*  
*Muscle & joint pain* *Women’s health*  

*Pre & post-natal programs* *Orthotic treatment * 
*Injury rehabilitation* 

Workcover, DVA, MAA, TAC, Private health rebates 

  

Pilates Classes 
Mon 6-7pm at Holbrook CTC 

Tues 9-10am at Holbrook CTC 
Thurs 9-10am at Holbrook CTC 

Term 3 commenced Mon 18th July 2023 

 

FOR BOOKINGS & ENQUIRIES 
Call 02 6036 3331 

 

12 King Street, Holbrook 

NATIONAL MEALS ON WHEELS DAY 
CELEBRATIONS 

We celebrated National Meals on Wheels Day 
last week with cupcake deliveries for all Meals on 
Wheels clients across the Greater Hume area. We 
also hosted a get together at the Holbrook Library 
on Thursday at the Library Meeting Room for all 
our volunteers, clients and staff. A great 
afternoon was enjoyed celebrating 53 years on 
Meals on Wheels In the Holbrook area. 
The Men’s Group headed out to Woomargama 
last Friday for lunch. The group enjoyed a lovely 
lunch and plenty of chat. Thanks to Woomargama 
and Riverina Hotel for the bus and for putting on 
the specials for our group. We appreciate your 
support, and the men had a great time. Once the 
weather is a bit more predictable we will schedule 
another trip to Woomargama for lunch and then a 
visit to the new look out on the Tunnel Road. 
Our Cooking with Friends group has now 
completed their sessions for the year, but they 
will be back next year, cooking up a storm and 
enjoying a meal together. Contact us if you would 
like to join them and we will get you on the 
mailing list. 
A reminder that Meals on Wheels is available 
right across the council area. Please call us if you 
need some support with food, nutrition or meals.  
We can provide you with a ready-made meal, 
delivered hot or frozen or even have one of our 
fabulous staff visit to assist you to prepare food in 
your own home. We have a huge menu of over 
100 items available for you to choose from! We 
can help you with your menu planning and 
shopping as well. 
You can call us on 02 6036 3677 or My Aged Care 
on 1800 200 422. 
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ST PATRICK’S SCHOOL  
Greetings to the Holbrook Community 
Pray: Last week we celebrated the life of Father Terence 
Mahedy with a Memorial Mass at Our Lady of Sorrows 
Parish, Holbrook and the Funeral Mass on Thursday at St. 
Patrick's Parish, Culcairn. Both celebrations highlighted the 
love, kindness and faithful stewardship in which Father 
Terence cared for his family and the people. As a school 
community we were blessed to have his influence and 
guidance.  
Live: St. Patrick's School joined the whole of Australia as we celebrated Book 
Week. Each year since 1945 the Children’s Book Council of Australia has brought 
children and books together across Australia through Children's Book Week®. 
During this time schools and public libraries spend one glorious week 
celebrating books and Australian children's authors and illustrators. We 
celebrated with a dress up parade, a whole school read in, create a story book 
in STEM amongst other activities. 
The highlight of the week was having the pre-school children join us to make a 
book on how to grow a plant and they even planted a plant of their own to take 
home. Our students showed great leadership skills assisting the pre-schoolers. 
Learn: Our students had a wonderful time preparing special treats for their dads and father figures. 
During Mathematics students measured their hearts out making Brownies and Rocky Road! The smell 
through the school yard was amazing. The writing focus in Year 2-6 is Biographies. The students have 
been examining what a biography is and are looking at examples which allow them to aim for a high 
mark. They have chosen a vast array of people to study from skateboarders, rap artists to Australian 
Bushrangers. May God’s Blessings be on you all, Melanie Dusterhoft Mavrick 
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HOLBROOK PUBLIC SCHOOL 
TICKETS ARE ON SALE NOW! Whole School Performance: “Holbrook's Got Talent” There’s just ONE 
WEEK TO GO until the ultimate school event! Tickets are available for only $5 at the school office. 
Guarantee your spot now to avoid disappointment. 
Book Week: On Thursday, 24 August, our school was awash with a lovely display of vivid costumes for 
our Book Week character parade. Literary characters came to life and captivated the imaginations of 
both students and families. Seeing so many families celebrating and supporting the parade and book 
fair with over $3,000 worth of 
books supplied by QBD 
purchased on the day, was 
lovely. 
Director's Visit: Last week, our 
school hosted Mr Troy Mott, 
Director of Education, 
Leadership in Albury. Mr Mott 
was here to observe teacher 
practices, engage in discussions 
with staff and students, and 
collaborate with our executive 
team on refining our School 
Improvement Plan. We can’t 
wait to share the 
improvements and 
future directions for 
our educational 
journey at Holbrook 
Public School. 
Thank you to our 
Parent and Citizens 
Association (P&C) 
and the parent 
helpers who 
graciously catered 
lunch for the Kidney 
Kar Rally. The P&C’s efforts contribute significantly 
to raising funds that support our students. 
Contributions by the P&C have included classroom 
equipment, quality readers for both Years K-2 and 
3-6, support for students in extracurricular 
activities, playground equipment, whole school 
excursions, and the upcoming installation of the 
student ‘water station’ for our playground. 
Now taking enrolments for 2024: Our doors are 
open for Kindergarten 2024 enrolments. If you 
know of families with kindergarten-aged children, 
we ask you to share the information regarding 
enrolments and transition programs or direct them 
to the front office for a tour!  
https://holbrook-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/about-our
-school/enrolment.html 
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HOLBROOK LANDCARE 
The Ecological Importance of 
Mistletoe: BirdLife Australia 
recently ran a very informative 
webinar on "The Ecological 
Importance of Mistletoe", with 
insights from Professor Dave 
Watson and BirdLife Australia's Kristy Peters. 
If you want to know more about the important 
role that Australia's almost 100 native species of 
mistletoe play in our ecosystem, some of the key 
learnings from the mistletoe trial conducted in the 
Holbrook area, and how mistletoe revegetation is 
helping the critically endangered Regent 
Honeyeater, you can find it at:  
www.youtube.com/watch?v=YOl-9XNFdA&t=201s 
Melinda McCrohon - My Thriving Women 
Experience: HLN had the opportunity to give one 
of our members a complimentary ticket to the 
“Thriving Women Conference” in Wagga on 
August 14 & 15. We were delighted to receive 
interest from so many of our members and, after 
reviewing them all, Melinda McCrohon was 
selected as the recipient. 
Melinda had a great time at the conference, 
attending the talks given by the various keynote 
speakers and other presenters, and networking 
with other attendees. Melinda kindly sent through 
the following summary of her experience:  
"The Thriving Women's Conference held in Wagga 
Wagga was a remarkable tapestry of 
empowerment, weaving together the strength of 
women connected through agriculture. Against 
the backdrop of green and gold (not just canola, 
but those captivated by the black and white ball), 
women from diverse walks of life came together, 
forging bonds that mirrored the resilience of the 
land they nurtured. 
The event commenced with an inspiring Welcome 
to Country by Aunty Cheryl Perith OAM, 
acknowledging the deep connection between 
women, land, and culture. Her presence evoked a 
sense of unity, bridging the past, present and 
encouraging our futures together. 
The conference's keynote speakers, Leigh Sales 
AM and Olympia Yarger added their distinct 
threads to the narrative. Leigh’s eloquent 
discourse on overcoming challenges resonated 
deeply, reminding everyone that strength arises 
not from avoiding adversity, but from facing it 

head-on. Olympia recounted her wild journey 
developing her own business based on solving 
waste issues using sustainable practices. She 
emphasized the importance of sharing your vision 
with those who work alongside you. Nurturing 
your staff and supporting them to realise, not 
only your dream but theirs too. 
As the conference unfolded, it became evident 
that the energy was not confined to the venue; it 
reverberated across our diverse landscape. The 
event captured the extraordinary power of unity 
and the infinite potential that sprouts when 
women connected through agriculture come 
together to share, uplift, and flourish." 
Welcoming Judy Kirk to the Staff: HLN are 
delighted to welcome Judy Kirk as the Murray 
Regional Coordinator for the FRRR Community 
Impact Program and HLN Project Officer. 
Judy is passionate about Landcare, the 
environment, biodiversity, and community 
engagement. Judy is in the final stages of 
completing a Bachelor of Science (Plant Science 
major and Conservation Biology minor) with 
Charles Sturt University and has completed 
studies in Land Management - Natural Area 
Restoration, Facilitation and Project Management. 
She comes to us with a Landcare background and 
has been working as a Local Landcare 
Coordinator, Community Support Officer, and 
Project Officer for the past 8 years in the Murray 
Region. Prior to this, Judy worked in natural 
resource management and community 
engagement, she is also the co-founder and 
coordinator for the local Woomargama National 
Park Volunteer Group. 
A total of 9 Landcare and producer groups across 
the Murray region, with HLN as the lead, will work 
together to deliver a range of projects, events, 
initiatives, training, capability building and small-
scale community infrastructure projects to assist 
local people prepare for future droughts. Our 
partner organisations are Corowa District 
Landcare, Yanco Creek and Tributaries Advisory 
Council (YACTAC), Ricegrowers' Association of 
Australia, Western Murray Land Improvement 
Group, Southern Growers, West Hume Landcare, 
Riverine Plains and Hay Trees on the Plains 
Landcare. 
Judy will be engaging with key stakeholders to 
support the delivery of the FRRR projects in line 
with the community’s preparedness priorities. 
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JUNIOR FOOTBALL/NETBALL 
PRESENTATIONS 

On 27 August we held our Junior Presentation for 
2023, it was attended by over 150 junior and 
senior players, families, friends and life members. 
It was a fabulous celebration of our eight junior 
sides and their achievements throughout the 
year.  
Congratulations to the following award recipients: 
11/Under Netball 
B&F - Annabelle McCrohon 
Runner Up - Harriet McCrohon 
Most Improved - Larny Dodds 
13/Under Netball 
B&F - Alana Scholz 
Runners Up - Abby Pincott & Mia Boers 
Coaches Award - Gwen Durdin-Paul 
Most Improved - Tayleah Flewin 
14/Under Football 
Stephen Webb Memorial B&F - Cooper Glass 
Runner Up - Ollie Cardile 
Coaches Award - Byron Flewin  
Training Award - Cess Lieschke  
Most Consistent - Charlie Mackinlay  
Most Improved - Eli Toll 
15/Under Netball  
B&F - Daija Lavea 
Runner Up - Ava Wolter 
Most Consistent - Annabel Pincott 
17/Under Netball  
B&F - Maddie Black 
Runner Up - Libby Hucker 
Most Consistent - Molly Barr Smith 
17/Under Football 
Peter Waite B&F - Izak Schirmer  
Runner Up - Wil Jenkyn 
Richard Hamilton Coaches Award - Jed Davis  
Most Consistent - Tom Cox 
Training Award - Casey Webb  
Most Improved - Eli Pitt 
Hume League Netball 
Representatives 2023  
Alice Hearn, Daija 
Lavea, Molly Barr 
Smith & Abby Pincott.  
Holbrook Netball Club 
2023 Junior Club 
Person   
Molly Barr Smith  

NH SPRAYING 
 

For all your broadacre spraying  

and spot spraying needs. 
 

Ph TROY: 0418 370 627 
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MINI EARTHWORKS 
Tree Stump Removal 

Rotary Hoe 

Yard Levelling 

Landscaping 

Post Holes 

Trenching 
 

If you want to dig it, pipe it, pump it 

or fix it – we can do it! 

Mobile: 

 0403 191 780 

www.blueysplumbin.com.au 

 

Gen Life Riverina 
Church meets every 
Sunday at 10am at 81A 
Albury St Holbrook, 
(opposite the Police 
Station) 

 
Come on down for a fellowship & a chat, 

coffee & morning tea. 
 

For any enquiries please contact  
Matt Bennetts on 0408 296 203 

http://www.blueysplumbin.com.au
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3½ t Excavator for Hire 
Truck for Hire 
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A N N O U N C E M E N T S  
 

September 2023 
Fri 8 OMNI Group meet 10am @ RS Club 
Sun 10 Holbrook Hosting Football Semi-final 
Mon 11 Community Garden helpers meet 9am 
 Holbrook Connections meet 10.30am  
 Holbrook Men’s Table meet 6.30pm @ 
 the “Top Pub”  
 Holbrook RSL Sub-Branch meets 7pm @ 
 RS Club 
Tue 12 Little Billabong-Holbrook CWA meeting 
 2pm @ Little Billabong Hall 
 “Festival by the Sub” meeting 6.30pm 
Wed 13 Guest Author, David Scott, 10.30am @ 
 Holbrook Library  
 Holbrook Public School’s Whole School 
 Performance 1.00pm & 6.30pm 
 Spring/Summer Yoga commences 
Thu 14 NSW Mobile Services 9am—3pm @ 
 Submarine Park  
 Holbrook Public School’s Whole School 
 Performance 6.30pm 
 St Paul’s College Year 5 ‘Discovery Day’ 
Sun 17 RS Club Bowls Club AGM 12noon 
Mon 18 9am Community Garden helpers meet 
Tue 19 Henty Machinery Field Days 
Wed 20 Henty Machinery Field Days 
 Introductory Auslan Workshop 6pm @ 
 Holbrook Library 
Thu 21 Henty Machinery Field Days 
Fri 22 OMNI Group meet 10am @ RS Club 
Sat 23 President’s Cup Bowls 
Sun 24 President’s Cup Bowls 
Mon 25 Community Garden helpers meet @ 9am  
 Holbrook Connections meet 10.30am  
 Show Society meeting 6.30pm @ RS Club 
Tue 26 Probus 11am @ RS Club 
 Little Billabong/Holbrook CWA 2pm 

C O M M U N I T Y  D I A R Y  

YOGA IN HOLBROOK 
Spring Summer 2023 

 

Wednesdays 9.30am & 5.30pm 
13

th
, 20

th
 27

th
 Sept 

11
th
, 18

th
, 25

th
 Oct 

1
st
, 8

th
,15

th
, 22

nd
, 29

th 
Nov  

6
th
 Dec  

At the Holbrook Library Complex 
 

Some of the benefits you may experience after practicing yoga on a 
regular basis are a greater sense of wellbeing and vitality, improved 

sleep, reduced feelings of anxiety and depression, strength and 
flexibility. 

 

Enquiries and Registration 
Sue Rutledge: 0419 606 581        

holbrookyoga@gmail.com  

Holbrook R S Club  
Boating & Angling Club 
Annual General Meeting 

 

Wednesday 27
th
 September 

 

7.00pm at the Holbrook R S Club 

02 6036 3428
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Holbrook Meals on Wheels Service Inc. is a community 
based Not For Profit organisation that provides Meals 
on Wheels, Food Services, Social Support and Transport 
services from Holbrook, Culcairn, Walla Walla and The 
Greater Hume area under the Community Home 
Support Programme (CHSP). 

 

HOME SUPPORT COORDINATOR 
POSITION 

(Part Time) Based in Holbrook 
 

Our service has a position available for a 

suitably qualified person to perform the duties of 

Home Support Coordinator to manage and 

support Intake, assessment, reassessment and 

service supports for our clients.  

The successful applicant will be enthusiastic, will 

have excellent client communication skills and 

have the ability to work independently as well as 

part of a team.  

The successful applicant will also require a 

minimum Cert 3 in Aged Care or equivalent 

qualification, a current driver’s license with a good 

driving record and good computer skills. 

Position is 15 hours per week, days will be 

flexible and additional hours as required to cover 

direct client support work (social support, 

personal care), staff leave and absences. 

The successful applicant will be required to 

undergo a National Criminal Record Check. 

Salary and conditions are in accordance with the 

Social, Community, Home Care & Disability 

Services Industry Award 2010 (SCHADS Modern 

Award).  
 

Applicants must obtain an information package 

and address the Essential and Desirable criteria 

set out in the Position Description.  

The package is available to interested applicants 

by calling our office 02 6036 3677 or via email to: 

manager@holbrookmealsonwheels.com.au 

 

Closing Date for applications is  

Friday 30th September 2023 

  

B1 Trading Hours: 
Monday to Friday   6am to 4.30pm 

 

Saturday & Sunday  
8am to 3.00pm 

 
 

B2 Trading Hours: 
Monday to Friday   7am to 3.30pm 

 

Saturday & Sunday  
7am to 3.00pm 

 
 

Please phone for orders also on  
02 6036 2049  

B2 phone: 02 6036 2967 

about:blank
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